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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MAY14TH 2013 7PM
 THE COMMUNITY CENTRE MILL STREET KIRKHAM
Present: the Deputy Mayor Councillor James Cameron (in the Chair) Councillors E.Silverwood, P. Hardy, K.Wright, K.Beckett, D.Murrey, M. McIver

1. Apologies for absence: The Mayor Cllr Mrs Oades, Cllr. P.Hodgson
2. Declarations of interest: Councillor Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters.

3. Minutes of the Annual Assembly held on May 8th 2012: approved

4. Matters arising from those minutes: parking at the top of Preston Street continues to be a problem- the Police representative explained that the small cottages do not have parking with many rented. The Police continue to inform new tenants of the issues. FBC wheelie bin distribution is now in the last phase.
5. Policing in Kirkham: PC Bev Davies attended; members circulated with the past months Police activity. All ‘hotspot’ areas are monitored for underage drinking – Councillor Beckett reported that a blanket ban exists on all outdoor drinking unless covered by a specific license in the town. A resident again raised the issue of youth drinking and anti social behavior on William Segar Hodgson field. The area has been cleansed by FBC and HMP Kirkham of all refuse on a regular basis and no other practical works would improve the situation as the ground is under Trust conditions which preclude any gating of the area

6. Questions from the public:

  William Segar Hodgson facilities proposed changes. Including item 5 above 


Members of the public raised concerns re youth noise. It was explained by extending 


the function of the building and improving it to a multipurpose function space there

would be different users such as NHS, Friends of Kirkham Parks, Allotment Association, Kirkham and Wesham Business Group, and others – this usage by day and evening would create a less attractive location for anti socials
In addition the improvements to the building could include CCTV and a compound to prevent damage to the building and personal safety.

Calder Close cycle way: all present agreed with the proposed improvements and look forward to the changes.
Kirkham Development Forum. Cllrs Silverwood and McIver explained the challenges Kirkham face in the immediate future with the ‘Kirkham Triangle’ proposals and appeals to date.  A further public meeting will be called to discuss this and the Fylde Local Plan 2030 preferred options, initially set in Kirkham for July 2nd will be rescheduled. 
The ongoing renovation of the pavements Poulton Street will continue over the next 2 years. Phase two South Poulton Street from Kirkgate to Town End will commence shortly.

Fracking the public raised questions on the possible recommencement of Fracking in the area. KTC responded that no further information was available at this time. Government Legislation on Fracking regulation is with the present Parliament.
Birley Street entrance a member of the public raised this question pre meeting of the commemorative archway and railings – the proposals were explained and accepted.
The Annual Assembly closed at 2038
Members of the public were invited to remain for council as observers only

Leisure Committee

1. Appointment of the Chairman of Leisure 2013/2014: Councillor Peter Hardy was proposed and approved as Chairman of Leisure for 2013/14. Councillor David Murrey was proposed and approved as Deputy Chair of Leisure 2013/14.
2. Approval of the minutes of the Leisure Committee held on April 2nd 2013: approved

3. Matters arising from those minutes: none recorded

4. Community Centre and William Segar Hodgson facility report: the Kirkham and District Arts Association have requested picture rail fitted to one wall in the Function Room. Refused. The clerk reported on a request to hold table top sale in the Main Hall on 10 Sundays from September to December. Resolved that the Clerk check with NABMA on the definition (if one exists) of table top sales and that of car boot sales to ensure no disputes can arise in future. William Segar Hodgson report – the clerk in the absence of commitment from KJFC Sport England look the better of the funding streams available to cover both the build and landscape element of WSH. Clerk to further.
5. Allotments: the clerk reported on the clearance of plot 18 and the recharge of £230.00 skip hire to the past tenant. HMP were invaluable in assisting with the clearance. The Allotment Association wish to pursue toilet facilities on site. They have been informed all such proposals must come to council. Resolved that the provision of toilet facilities would prove prohibitive cost wise and would attract the additional usage from members of the public with additional expenditure of cleaning and monitoring. 

6. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of Leisure Committee with be Tuesday June 4th 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham.
Council

1. Apologies for absence: Councillor Mrs Oades Cllr Hodgson
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local Authorities Act 2007 (part 2) Members Interests and Councils standing Orders any pecuniary or other interest should be declared: Cllr.  Hardy declared and interest in all planning matters.
3. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on May 7th 2013: approved
4. Approval of the Minutes of the Council meeting held on April 2nd 2013 and of Mayor Making held on Tuesday 7th 2013 :approved

5. Matters arising from those minutes: none recorded
6. Mayors announcements: none recorded
7. Town Clerks announcement and correspondence: a Kirkham Club Day emergency meeting will be held on Tuesday 21st May 7.30pm Methodist Church with Mr. Stephen Cross re stewarding and funding.  Maryfield ‘Head of Terms’ response from a meeting on May 9th – LCC to undertake tree, wall, fence, gate and raised ironworks survey. A 7 year lease is proposed, the former school footprint to be retained – agreement is expected in one month subject to Church approval. Bryning Fern Lane off A583 land clearance reported to the Police incident number 1305/906. Signage - requests for signage Hillside Avenue and Calder Close football and practice golf noted. Signage is in the planning process for all green spaces.
Fylde Local plan consultation: this date has now been approved for Thursday July 11th 2pm to 6.30 Community Centre. Kirkham Twinning details of the next visit to Bad Bruckenau announced. 2 x crystal rose bowls have now been procured from FBC for future presentations.

8. Parks and Open Spaces report: distributed to members - the clerk to raise with FBC re the cost of football pitch preparation to the contract. Noted
9. Rural Splash- no report
10. KWBG – update the Chair Cllr Silverwood reported on a request to FBC to support Independent Traders month in July with 
a grant for a  number of low cost initiatives. This has been rejected by FBC.
11. Planning applications:

a. 13/0269 The Manse Marsden Street 

– KTC no objections
b. 13/9227 Ribby Hall Village 


- KTC  no objections

c. 13/0243 land adjoining 60 Marsden Street   - KTC no objections

d. 12/0419 land at Little Tarnbrick Farm appeal notification – Noted

12. Staffing: no report
13. Finance report April: approved with minor changes
14. Licensing: The Queens and Black Horse have requested recorded music to be added to their license conditions within standard opening times. Noted.
15. Highways: no reports
16. Date and time of the next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of this council is Tuesday June 4th 2013 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham.
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